Fremont Lake Association

Board Meeting   11/23/16   7PM   Landheer Insurance             

The purpose was to review 2016 results & begin planning for 2017.  The 1st order of business was to elect officers for 2017 & appoint Norm to the Board.
Attending; Bruce Haveman-Chair, Nels Johnston-Vice-Chair, John Sella-Treasurer, Dave Landheer, Doug Nieboer, Ken Wolffis & Norm Knorr-Secretary/Editor.  Nels indicated he has a person to manage the web-site that will attend the next meeting & be appointed to the Board.

Treasures Report – Current balances = $19,016.
Determination of 2017 Program – Our discussion focused on setting up the process to arrange for the 2017 PLM contract.  The Oct 27 MSU Presentation pointed out on how our current weed control efforts can work in concert to address long term solutions to improve the water quality of the Lake. 
Bruce & Dave will contact Todd Blake & Jerry Dougan to arrange that the MSU Report in December be given to the members of the Twp Board, City Council & FLA Board ASAP.  Eric Elgin of MSU will be asked to help us facilitate this meeting of the governing bodies & coordinate the current weed control program with the MSU recommendations for Long Term Solutions to improve the water quality.  
At this time we do not know the contribution the Twp & City intend to make in 2017.  Without TWP & City contributions the maximum cost for 2017 will be about $55,000 (195 Parcells @ $300 SAD maximum = $58,500)      Several Board members will gone in January.           
Newsletter – The Newsletter will contain articles from PLM & MSU.  The article from the Board will   
address the reason for the 2016 assessment because of the increased treatment & Fremont not contributing.  Norm & Bruce will work on correcting the financial information where needed.  A slate of Board Members to be elected & the Annual Meeting date.

Initiate development of Fremont Lake Management Plan – Part of the MSU recommendation is to develop a Management Plan that includes all stakeholders in the Lake & Community that would include environmental & fishing representatives.  It’s expected this will discussed at the meeting when MSU gives their report.  Topics could include options to expand the SAD, solutions to the low oxygen level, sediment reduction, nutrient levels & sources, etc.

Lake & Stream Subscription – Bruce will investigate securing subscriptions.  Annual fee is expected to be $14.

Meeting Schedule – We agreed that several meeting per year in addition to the Annual Meeting would be appropriate.  The next meeting will follow the MSU Report.          

Norm Knorr   11/22/16 

